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A�n Mr Nick England
Development Assessment Team
Northern Beaches Council
 
 
Dear Nick,
Thankyou for the opportunity to comment on this development.
 
In keeping with council guidelines on submissions, I will keep my comments brief and leave lengthy references
to provisions of planning instruments (LEP’s & DCP’s) to others be�er qualified.
 
Fundamentally, this development is not in keeping with the character of the area.
 
Kim and I have lived directly opposite 122 Crescent Rd (SIRSI marina) at 34 Rednal St since 2000, where we have
raised our family.
As an enthusias�c boat owner and user of our unique waterways, I recognise and balance the need for
commercial facili�es such as SIRSI to support the boa�ng industry, and it is a shame to see them disappear.
However, losing service facili�es should not be an excuse to over extend a marina facility that already exceeds
that available to surrounding private owners.
 
As this site is no longer a commercial marina, any development applica�on should be subject to residen�al DCP
regula�ons, the same as other private residents.
 
Waterfront proper�es should be en�tled to access facili�es for private use, and pay for that privilege via the
Permissive Occupancy license.
The concept of crea�ng 9 new berths, all of which exceed the size of adjacent and surrounding facili�es, 5 of
which would be allocated to non-waterfront proper�es, is not only inequitable for exis�ng property owners, but
also simply imprac�cal.
 
The waterway in Winji Jimmi Bay is simply too restricted to safely manoeuvre vessels up to 30m loa, par�cularly
in the vicinity of the proposed development where the bay begins to narrow. Safe naviga�on is already
restricted, and par�cularly so at low �de where dra� is con�nuing reduce due to stormwater influx, and the
(unauthorised?) dumping of sand to create ar�ficial beaches, adding to the need for remedial dredging.
Dumping of sand is a separate issue, that perhaps council could address.
 
Since the marina has closed, we have seen a drama�c increase in the use of the bay by groups other than just
the local residents, for recrea�onal purposes. This includes, rowers, paddlers, sailors and even swimmers.
Surely that is a far be�er outcome than rever�ng to a situa�on where the waterway is further choked with
much larger vessels than it can cope with.
 
So in closing, we object to the size and scale of the waterfront development, and offer the following proposed
amendments :
 






